
 

THE CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF RED LAKE 
MUNICIPAL OFFICE - 2  FIFTH STREET - P.O. BOX 1000 

BALMERTOWN, ONTARIO 

P0V 1C0 

 WEBSITE:   WWW.REDLAKE.CA  TELEPHONE:    

 E-MAIL:    MUNICIPALITY@REDLAKE.CA  FAX NO.:        

  
 

July 16, 2025 
 

Request for Proposal 07-2025 
Project: Public Transit Feasibility Study 

 
 

Notification of Successful Proponent 
 

Thank you to all proponents who submitted responses to RFP 07-2025 for the Public 
Transit Feasibility Study. 
 
Following a thorough evaluation process based on the criteria and process outlined in the 
RFP, we are pleased to advise that WSP Canada Inc. has been identified as the 
successful proponent. 
 
Although the bid document indicated that award would follow the July 21, 2025 Council 
meeting, it was determined that Council approval was not required based on the total 
contract value and the Municipality’s procurement policy. As a result, the award was 
issued earlier than originally stated. 
 
We appreciate the time and effort all proponents put into their submissions. We thank you 
for your interest in doing business with the Municipality and encourage all suppliers to 
respond to future opportunities. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Heather Weese 
Procurement & Resource Planning Specialist 
Municipality of Red Lake 


